
January 13, 2014 [TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT] 

 

Public Hearing Bond (first) 

Public Hearing Budget.  All the details on the eighteen-page “2014 Draft 

Operating Budget” and the back-up for that form are included in the hearing 

and the MS6 summary.  The actuals will change a little as books for 2013 are 

not closed out. 

Public Hearing on Nonmonetary Warrant Articles. 

Land:  Here are revisions proposed by Charter Weeks to the draft appearing in the 

warrant.  Does the Board wish to place this version on the Warrant?     

To see if the Town of Barrington will vote to accept the property to be donated by 

the Svenson family adjacent to the Christmas Dove, and further to raise and 

appropriate the sum of $50,000 to pay for engineering and related studies for the 

development of the property for municipal buildings or other town purposes. This 

is a special warrant article and will not lapse until December 31, 2015.  (Majority 

vote required). By a zzz vote the Board of Selectmen recommends (or not). 

Note: This appropriation is in addition to Warrant Article # xxx, the 

operating budget article. There is a projected 2014 one-time cost of $13.50 on 

a home currently assessed at $250,000 from this article. 

 

Class A Trail:  I strongly recommend we remove this from the warrant tonight.  It 

was a proposed solution to a recognized problem, but it is not supported by the 

landowners on the road. 

 

MS 6:  There will be some changes to the yearend expenditures and perhaps 

revenues.  When the Board signs this, it is under the assumption that these actuals 

can be adjusted to reflect changes in the actuals. 

Hazardous Household Waste Collection Day: The Board has to make a decision 

for 2015 for a grant.  This is the usual procedure.  Last year the Board did it for 

2014.  Will the town participate again in the HHWC with Rochester in 2015 as it 

has done for many years? 
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Library Trustees: Ron St. Jean has asked the Board to reappoint Sam Boduch and 

Patricia Keravich as Library Trustee Alternates for the term of March 2014 to 

March 2015.  I would suggest tonight is premature, at least until after the sign-up 

period.  Does the Board wish to take action or to wait until after the March 

elections? 

Draft for Town Report:  Any final changes to draft for Town Report? 

Information: 

Deliberative Session: Metrocast told me that they will be unable to record the 

Deliberative Session or film it live.  I am working to see if we can do it with the 

new video server we are getting, but live broadcast might not happen this year. 

Library Table: Library had asked the moderator, Stan S. for a table at deliberative 

session.  He is denying the request as he believes there are articles related to the 

library being discussed and wants to avoid any appearance of electioneering. 

Estimated costs for engineering of the site being donated by the Svenson:  

Assuming the lot is subdivided and the road is built to the parking lot, I asked for 

estimates to engineer the driveway/road into the lot and complete the studies on the 

lot so we would have all permits and plans to build upon the site.  Our architect 

would need these to prepare his plans for the building.   Jeff Adler indicated there 

is a range depending upon what is found as the process proceeds that could range 

from $30,000 to $50,000.  


